

Ms Julie Beauchamp request-354632-424400e9@whatdotheyknow.com

9th November 2016

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - REQUEST: FOI 016-339

Dear Ms Beauchamp,

I can confirm that UCL holds information relevant to your Freedom of Information request and we are pleased to be able to provide this information to you.

(1) how many CCTV cameras there are on campus (in and outside);

1100 in total across all buildings, including student accommodation

(2) how many access control reader;

1547 in total across all buildings, including student accommodation

(3) what are the annual expenditures for security on campus (in-house and private security agencies, cameras, surveillance system, magnetic card system etc.) since 2006;

The current Security budget annual costs are approximately £6 million per annum, though we do not hold an exact figure.

(4) how much the university has spent for High Court Injunction banning sit-ins and occupations since 2006.

UCL has not spent any money on High Court Injunctions for the purpose of banning sit-ins and occupations since 2010 to date. I can advise however, that we have spent £24,444.34 on legal advice as a result of students occupying UCL premises.

You are free to use any information supplied for your own use, including for non-commercial research purposes. The information may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. However, any other type of re-use, for example by publishing or issuing copies to the public, will require the permission of the copyright owner.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to:

Records Manager University College London Gower Street LONDON WC1E 6BT Please note, complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months after the initial decision will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months of our final decision.

If you have any queries or concerns, please contact me, using the request reference number.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available from the Information Commissioner's Office:

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow SK9 5AF

Telephone 01625 545700 www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Alex Goudie
Data Protection & Freedom of Information Adviser